Kenya Evangelical Mission Lois Osborne, Missionary Thanksgiving/Christmas Newsletter November 1, 2017

Dear Family and Friends,

This is our 4th quarter newsletter, and also our early wishes that you will have a blessed Thanksgiving and that you will keep Christ at the center of your Christmas preparations. It is so easy to get distracted by what the world offers that it is easy to lose sight of Christ.

By way of review, we have three new granddaughters. They are a real joy!!! Lois spent the first three months of the year in the US visiting family, friends, and churches. It was such a blessing to see everyone after nearly nine years. She is planning to return in March 2018 with a couple of the pastors to visit the

rest of the churches.





As many of you know, it has been election time in

Kenya with violence. demonstrations. fires at road blocks, and insecurity. We have received many warnings from the US Embassy of areas to stay away from. requests to stay at home as much as possible, and to stock up on food and necessary goods. This has

been unsettling and the opposition is now opposing the second election because their demands were not met. They have again petitioned the Supreme Court to nullify the election and have another in 90 days. We still do not know what will happen. Things are peaceful in our the other three areas where we have churches.



home area, but not in

Our schools are doing very well. Several were saved recently, and we are looking forward to opening a branch of the Bible College in our latest field. This is a troubled area so we don't know if this will be possible at this time. Restriction of movement sometimes makes things difficult. We are glad we know the One in control.

We were blessed with three groups of American visitors and others are planning to come also. We thank God for all He has done and is doing through your prayers and giving. As you listen to news around the world, Look up! THE LORD IS NEAR AND WE HAVE HOPE!!

Thankfully, Lois, Shadrack, and the KEM/ UAEM Board.



Note: If you wish to be removed from our mailing list or if you have name or address changes, please let Sue know at: suegravino@gmail.com

